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KwaZulu-Natal Health MEC, Dr
Sibongiseni Dhlomo, has taken Madadeni
Hospital by surprise after making an
unannounced visit this morning.

The MEC appeared at the gates of the hospital this morning, interacted with healthcare
workers and patients. He also visited the medical and children's wards, and found the hospital
to be in a clean and good working condition.

"A hospital must not only work and look orderly only when they know that the leadership
will be visiting. But they should maintain a hospitable image and environment at all times,
even when we are not looking. I was pleased with what [ saw at Madadeni Hospital today,"
he said.







